Hi David,

I hope I can help to explain the misunderstanding surrounding the picture titled HMS GRIFFIN (H.60) following the comments posted relating to this photograph.

The picture is actually that of HMCS OTTAWA (H.60), which previously served in the Royal Navy as HMS CRUSADER (H.60), having been transferred to the Canadians and commissioned by them on 15 June 1938.

The photograph shows HMS OTTAWA (H.60) early in the war carrying both sets of torpedo tubes, this dates the photograph to pre-October 1940 when one of the sets was replaced by a 3" AA gun. HMCS OTTAWA (H.60) was torpedoed twice by U. 91 on 13 September 1942 whilst escorting Convoy ON 127 in the Gulf of St. Lawrence. She sank immediately with  the loss of the Commanding Officer, four officers and 109 ratings. There were 69 survivors rescued.
 

Following the loss of HMCS OTTAWA (H.60) the Royal Navy transferred HMS GRIFFIN (H.31) to the Canadian Navy and she was commissioned as HMCS GRIFFIN (H.31) on 20 March 1943. The Canadian Navy then renamed her HMCS OTTAWA (II) (H.31) on 10 April 1943 to commemorate the previous ship of this name. She was sold in August 1946 to the International Iron & Metal Company and broken up.
 

HMS CYGNET (H.83) was transferred to the Canadian Navy and recommissioned as HMCS ST. LAURENT (H.83) on 17 February 1937 having never carried the named HMCS OTTAWA.

Dave Mallinson.
